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President’s 
Message


As we kick off a whole new season 
while we probably will see a few 
flurries and frost but it is the time of 
year for hope, regrowth, renewal and 
new beginnings. Our attempt for our 
annual meeting has come (and 
probably gone) where we are finally 
starting to get together and it is a 
START to a great camping season. 


Next on tap is the NAFCA Spring 
Safari. May 14-16, 2021 at the 
Spencer Fairgrounds in Spencer, MA. 
We need people to bring games 
(bocce, grunt, potty, etc.) with them 
as we do not have access to the PV8 
hall. 


On Friday night we will play “Bob’s 
Bingo” in a safe way. On Sat. morning 
Worcester Chapter will again sell their 
breakfast sandwiches! And don’t 
forget your treasures for our 
“Chinese” auction. Scout the 
NAFCAree table to make sure that 
you are all set for the NAFCAree. Buy 
a raffle ticket (or two or three) for the 
Jacob’s Ladder quilt. Cheer for your 
Chapter in the parade of colors. 
Seems like “things” are starting to fall 
in place. 


You will have water and electric and 
there is a “dump” station open on 
Sun. You are allow to have an above 
ground campfire(weather permitting). 

We have the bathrooms (with free 
showers) and the large "buyers 
building” for our use. 


We ask that you register with you 
chapter or “non-chapter" and let us 
know if you need handicap. If you 
decide to come on Thurs. that is fine 
also and you can pay when you 
arrive. 


Please wear a mask and social 
distance when you leave your site. 
Let’s all work together and make the 
best of the situation. We all have 
been through a lot and it is time to 
try to go back to the way that NAFCA 
camps with friendships, courtesy, and 
a helping hand. 


Let’s make it a GREAT reunion of 
camping friends and don’t forget to 
welcome our new members. 

Stay Safe! 


Linda Ostiguy 

NAFCA President





1

Campfire         
Chatter


“All About Family Camping”


Official Publication of 


North America Family 

Campers Association 


Visit us at www.NAFCA.org


Campfire Chatter (ISSN 0410-4889) 
is published monthly for $11.00 year 
by: North American Family Campers 
Association (NAFCA) c/0 Bill Neeb, 
P.O. Box 345, Billerica, MA 01821


Periodicals postage paid in Billerica 
and additional mailing offices:


Postmaster: Send Address changes 
to:


Campfire Chatter, (NAFCA), P.O. 
Box 345, Billerica, MA 01821


Current Membership 589


For the month of March there 
were 6 new members. Three 
in Chapter 8, one in Chapter 
33 and two in MA. 


RENEWALS


When renewing your membership, 
please send in the correct amount 
with the new rates that were 
effective January 1.  There have 
been some payments sent with the 
incorrect amount.


$30 one year	 $55 two year	 $75 
three year


If you have any questions regarding 
membership, please contact 
membership@nafca.org. Thank you.


mailto:membership@nafca.org
http://www.NAFCA.org
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Campers, Family & Friends:

Happy Spring! I think?! As I 
write this month, snow is 
furiously falling outside. I see 
lots of pictures posted of NAFCA 
members who have already 
uncovered their rigs getting 
ready for camping, now covered 
with snow. I recognize this is 
New England but I think we all 
could use some nice weather so 
we can get outside! 


May is always such a memorable 
month for me. Not only are there 
several birthdays and Mother’s 
Day but it starts out with May 
Day! A tradition that my 
grandmother always did for us 
growing up. And of course my 
mother keeps that tradition 
going with us and my children. I 
always smile when I think of my 
grandmother making homemade 
fudge and a simple but sweet 
basket from a strawberry 
container and crepe paper. To 
me, May Day, on May 1st lets me 
know that the flowers will soon 
be in bloom, warm weather is 
coming and most importantly 
that my grandmother is always 
with us! Looking forward to 
seeing everyone in person real 
soon!


Janell Forget, Co-editor


NAFCAree

Quilt Raffle


“Hidden in Plain View” 

Keeping in mind that there is much 
controversy among historians 
because most of the legends are 
oral lore signaling the escape of the 
slaves via the “under ground 
railroad" The "Jacob’s Ladder" 
pattern of our raffle quilt is a pattern 
often used with secret encoded 
messages hung outside that 
signaled the slaves they had 
reached a safe haven. 


The quilt is made with reproduction 
period fabric. It measures 54” x 77 
1/2”. The raffle tickets are $2.00 
each or 3/$5.00. 


It is a fund raiser for NAFCAree 
2021. You do not have to be present 
to win. It will be at Annual Meeting, 
Spring Safari, etc. or contact Linda 
Ostiguy for tickets.


North American Family 
Campers Association, Inc.


Leadership


PRESIDENT

Linda & Jim Ostiguy


508-867-3294

linandjimo@verizon.net


VICE PRESIDENT

Karen Donnelly

603-382-2171


SECRETARY

Jim & Marilyn Hurley


603-352-5047


TREASURER

MEMBERSHIP


Bill & Rosemarie Neeb

978-667-3565


membership@nafca.org


PAST PRESIDENT

Dennis & Pam Richardson


781-666-0671


MASSACHUSETTS

STATE DIRECTOR


Kathy Lena

508-993-4358


NEW HAMPSHIRE

STATE DIRECTOR


Marilyn Hurley

603-357-5047


RHODE ISLAND

STATE  DIRECTOR


Dale Bradley

401-683-2890


VERMONT

STATE DIRECTOR


Michelle Perry

802-879-0900


SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Liz Sheldon


508-867-3620


WEBMASTER	 

Ben French


BFrench1984@gmail.com


CAMPFIRE CHATTER

    EDITOR                    


CampfireChatter@nafca.org 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2021 Calendar Events


April 16-18	 Otter River Conservation

	 	 Otter River State Forest

	 	 86 Winchendon Road

	 	 Baldwinville, MA - CANCELLED


April 23 – 25 	 NAFCA Annual Meeting

	 	 Oak Haven Family Campground

	 	 22 Main St. Wales, MA


May 14-16	 NAFCA Spring Safari

	 	 Spencer Fairgrounds

	 	 Spencer, MA


July 17-24	 NAFCAree

	 	 Drummer Boy Resort

	 	 Gettysburg, PA


August 6-8	 Multi-Chapter

	 	 Travelers Wood

	 	 Bernardston, MA


mailto:BFrench1984@gmail.com
mailto:CampfireChatter@nafca.org
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2021 NAFCAree 

July 17 – 24, 2021

Drummer Boy Camping Resort

1300 Hanover Street

Gettysburg, PA 17325

Web Site: https://drummerboycampresort.com/

NAFCA Members, please plan on joining us for the 2021 NAFCAree at 
Drummer Boy Camping Resort in Gettysburg PA. 


FRIDAY TRIP CHANGE: 

The NAFCAree Committee has just been advised that the Eisenhower National Historic Site will not be open 

in 2021.  Therefore, we have changed the itinerary and lowered the price for the Friday July 23rd trip.  

The new trip will be as follows; 

WWII Guided Tour / Lunch at Hickory Bridge / Adams County Winery  

This tour will start with a fascinating 2-hour tour of a a rarely-explored aspect of Gettysburg’s rich military history. Learn 

about the people and places that played a part in the Allied  victory in World War II. Visit the site of a prisoner-of-
war camp and learn why an intelligence camp was located 
here, training specialized troops for psychological warfare. You will hear stories of the Navy’s secret site where maps wer
e  drawn for an invasion of Japan, and see the many famous  
battlefield monuments that were nearly lost to a scrap drive 

created to fuel the war effort. Experience the moving stories ofWWII veterans buried in the Gettysburg National  
Cemetery.  From Pearl Harbor to the Battle of the Bulge to Guadalcanal,  these war-time casualties  encompass 

all theaters of the war and all military branches. World War II in Gettysburg also tells the inspiring stories of key wartime  
leaders who came to Gettysburg, including President Franklin D. Roosevelt and Prime Minister Winston Churchill. And lea
rn  about General (and later President) Dwight D. Eisenhower’s decades-long history in Gettysburg, starting in 1918. 


After the WW II Tour, we will stop for lunch at Hickory Bridge Farm and Restaurant which dates back into history as far as 
the late 1600s when the King of England granted the land to Charles Carroll the father of the signer of the Declaration of  
Independence.  Here, we will enjoy a full family style meal for  lunch. The menu may include, a house salad with a warm  
sweet and sour dressing, warm baked bread with apple butter, 
two or three entrees passed family style complimented with several vegetables, corn fritters, stewed apples and a choice
 of homemade dessert.


After an abundant meal, you are welcome to visit the farm  museum, old time country store or the bed and 

breakfast at no additional cost (Please no hanky-panky in any of the guest rooms!). 


Lastly, to cap off a great meal (and a very busy week), we will  stop at the Adams County Winery.  The winery 

offers an inviting, comfortable, and casual atmosphere where  
anyone can relax and taste wine. Enjoy the beautiful gardens,  

Pet- friendly grounds,  and the historic tasting room built in an 1860’s era bank barn. 


Whether you are a wine connoisseur or a complete newcomer, you are invited to visit, make yourself at  
home, and let the knowledgeable staff guide your experience  here at the winery.  Note: The cost of any 

beverages / refreshments at the winery are NOT included in  the cost of the trip. 
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Friday Trip itemized Itinerary 

8:45am Departure for Gettysburg Tour Center 

9:00am Pick-Up WWII Guide at Gettysburg Tour Center 

9:00am WWII Guided Tour begins 

11:00am Return Guide to Gettysburg Tour Center 

11:00am Time to use the restroom, visit the gift shop at the  
Tour Center 

11:30am Departure for Hickory Bridge Farm & Restaurant 

12:00 Family Style Lunch at Hickory Bridge Farm & Restaurant 

1:00pm Departure for Adams County Winery 

1:15pm At Adams County Winery, pay your own 

2:30pm Bus Returns for boarding 

2:45pm Departure for campground 

3:00pm Arrive at Drummer Boy Campground 


Trip pricing; $57.00 per Adult, $45.00 per Child. This is a  
reduction in price from the original Friday trip.  All Members tha
t have signed up for the Friday trip will be given the option of ca
ncelling their Friday trip or going on this revised trip and receive 
a refund of the difference in price. 


FINE PRINT: Although we expect that all trips will be provided as 
described, they are tentative and subject to change.  In addition, 
the committee reserves the right to cancel or modify any trip if 
minimum participation is not met or availability changes. If a trip 
reaches maximum capacity, you will be placed on a waiting list 
for that trip and openings will be filled from the top of the list.  
Final payment for trips is due by May 1st!


Camping Reservations:  The cost for a full hook up site (water, el
ectric, sewer and cable TV) for the week will 

be $575.00.  Extra Family in a rig will be $100 and extra  
adults will be $50 each. A $100 minimum deposit was  due 
February 1st.    Final payment is due by May 1, 2021.  
After that, the remaining sites will be turned back to 

the campground.  

Cabins: There are several types of cabins available that  
range in price from $ 778.60 to $1,593.42 for the week.  

You will need to make your own reservations for a cabin by  
calling Kelsey Nelson at 844-289-6234.  Some of 

these cabins will be near the rest of the group and some will  
not be.  For reference, the cabins nearest our group are on Picke
t’s Thicket road.  Please mention that you are with NAFCA when 
making the reservation to receive the discount.  If you will 
be renting a cabin, you will still need to fill out a reservation for
m and pay the $50 Admin fee to cover NAFCAree costs (the  
same that  everyone else is paying in their camping fee).  

To see a description of the cabins, please go to https://
drummerboycampresort.com/
Cabin_and_Cottage_Rentals.php on the Drummer Boy Web  
Site.  The 2021 NAFCAree Committee  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TRIP RESERVATION FORM 

 NAFCAree 2021 

 Drummer Boy Camping Resort

July 17 – 24, 2021 

 

 

Name _______________________
__________________ 

 

Saturday Dinner: 
Ziti & Meatballs, Salad, Rolls,  
Butter 


Adult Meals ___ @ $6.00                  
    	 	 $ ________ 

Children Meals ( 7 – 9) _____ 

@ $4.00 	 $ ____________ 

(under 6 – Free) 

 

Sunday   July 18th 

Gettysburg National Military  
Park Visitors Center and 

Battlefield Guided Tour  

Adults _______  @ $40.00              	
$ _____________ 

Children 12 & under _____ @  	
$36.00 $ _____________ 

 

Monday   July 19th  

Seminary Ridge Museum /  
Gettysburg Heritage Center 

Museum / General Pickett’s  
Lunch Buffet / Shriver 

House Museum Tour 

Adults _____   @ $60.00

	 $ _____________ 

Children under 12 ___ @ $54.00.  	
$ _____________ 

 

Tuesday   July 20th  

Lancaster Amish Experience:   
Homestead Tour / Jacob’s 

Choice Movie / Amish Lunch 

Adults _____   @ $73.00               	
	 $ _____________ 

Children under 12 ___ @ $58.00	
	 $ _____________ 

 

Wednesday   July 21st 

Pride of the Susquehanna  
Riverboat Trip 

Adults _____   @ $31.00               	
	 $ _____________ 

Children under 12 ___ @ $26.00	
	 $ _____________ 


 

Wednesday Evening: Baked  
Potato Bar 

Adults ________ @ $6.00   

	 $_____________ 

Children Meals ( 7  9) __ @ $4.00

	 $ _____________ 

Children 6 and under - Free 

 

 

Wednesday Evening: Totempole  
Playhouse - Beehive – 

The 60s Musical 

Adults ________ @ $50.00          	
	 $ _____________ 

Child under 12   ______@ $50.00	
	 $ _____________ 

 

Thursday   July 22nd  

North Central Railway Train Ride / 
Markets of Shrewsbury Trip 

Adult    _______@ $50.00	 	
	 $ _____________ 

Child under 12   _____ @ $40.00	
	 $ _____________ 

 

Friday    July 23rd 

World War II / Hickory Bridge  
Farm Lunch / Adams 

County Winery  

Adults _______  @ $57.00              	
$ _____________ 

Children 12 & under __ @ $45.00 	
$ _____________ 

 

Initial $50 Deposit $ _________

(refundable until 5/1/21) 

 

TOTAL ENCLOSED$ __________

 

Final Payment due by 

May 1, 2021 

Progress payments 

acceptable 

 


Make Checks Payable to:  

NAFCA 


Mail to:  P.O. Box 345 


Billerica, MA  01821 

 

https://drummerboycampresort.com/Cabin_and_Cottage_Rentals.php
https://drummerboycampresort.com/Cabin_and_Cottage_Rentals.php
https://drummerboycampresort.com/Cabin_and_Cottage_Rentals.php
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Job Well Done      
Roberta Chermely!     

NAFCA’s General Liability 

Insurance Policy renews 

every April.  I changed 

agents last year and saved 

$1,000 over the previous 

year’s premium of $5,000.   

Roberta Chermely thought 

we could do even better and 

she did something about it.  

At a NAFCA meeting last 

Fall she mentioned she 

could help, so last month I 

asked her to give it a try. 


Roberta is an Account 

Manager, and a certified 

insurance agent. She knew 

of insurance carriers that 

have experience with 

non-profit companies. So 

we worked together on a 

back-and-forth barrage of 

questions by the insurance 

underwriters, and faced a 

major hurdle due to high 

demands of our NAFCAree 

campground.  In the end we 

were able to work with the 

Campground and the 

underwriter to come to an 

agreement.  When the dust 

settled, Roberta’s and my 

efforts were rewarded when 

NAFCA’s premium dropped 

to under $3,000.  A 

reduction of well over 

$1,000 from last year, and 

over $2,000 from the year 

before. 


At a time when NAFCA is 

fighting for every dollar, 

Roberta brokered us a great 

deal. Well done Roberta.  NAFCA 

thanks you.  

    

Bill Neeb, Treasurer


NAFCAree 2021

Registration Form


Name: 	
_____________________________


Phone:	
_____________________________


Cell: 	
_____________________________


Email:	
_____________________________


Emergency Contact:___________________

Emergency Contact Phone:_____________


# Adults ___________

Chapter to Camp with: #________________

Children/Teen Names & Ages

_____________________________

_____________________________

Pets: Yes ___ No __ # of pets ________

Breed of Dog_______________________


Type of Rig: ___________Length ______

Number of slide outs ___________


Handicap? Yes _____ No _____

Please describe your special needs. 


(Use additional paper)


Camping fee @ $575.00 	 $________

Early arrival or late departure

$90/night 	 	 	
$________


(list night(s)_________________________

Extra Adult @ $50.00	 	
$_________

(18 and over)

2nd Family @ $100.00	 $_________

Name of 2nd family   
__________________________

2nd Family Children/Teens Names & Ages:

________________________________

________________________________

Cabin Rental Administration Fee @$50.00 

Make your own reservation

(several types of cabins available)

Administration Fee @$50.00 	 $____________

Non NAFCA member add 1 year membership 
@$30.00	    	 	 $___________

 Initial Deposit	 	 $___________

Total Enclosed	 	 $__________


$100.00 Deposit was due by 2/1/2021	 

Final Payments due by May 1, 2021

Make Checks Payable to: NAFCA


P.O. Box 345

Billerica, MA  01821


RESERVATION FORM

NON - CHAPTER MEMBERS


(Members of Chapters are to make 
reservations with your chapter’s wagon 

master or person taking the reservations 
for your chapter)


2021 NAFCA SPRING SAFARI


May 14 – 17, 2021

SPENCER FAIRGOUNDS


SPENCER, MA


NAME_________________________
__________________________


ADDRESS_____________________
____________________________


CITY/STATE: 
_____________________________

ZIP_______________________


PHONE 
__________________________  


EMAIL 
_____________________________

RIG TYPE & 
LENGTH_____________________


HANDICAP  __________ YES   
__________ NO


(If Handicapped, please attach a 
letter with your requirements.)


PETS   __________ YES  
__________ NO


FEES: 


WEEKEND CAMPING:        $70.00

THURSDAY ARRIVAL:       $35.00

SECOND FAMILY IN RIG: $35.00

ADDITIONAL ADULT:        $15.00


TOTAL ENCLOSED: 
_________________________


DEADLINE APRIL 24, 2021


MAKE CHECKS PAYBLE AND MAIL 
TO:


NAFCA 

P.O. BOX 345


BILLERICA, MA  01821


5



VOLUME 66, NO. 5	 	 MAY 1, 2021

SMOKE SIGNALS


Penobscot Valley Acres 
Chapter #37


It's getting closer! Longer and 
warmer days are a sure sign that 
the new camping season is just 
around the corner. I don't know 
about you all but I'm getting 
excited to start packing the 5th 
wheel and heading "up ta camp". 
A group of us went out to to look 
about and have a campfire. We 
roasted some hot dogs and 
enjoyed visiting . There was still a 
fair amount of snow in places but 
the trek in wasn't so bad and well 
worth it to catch up with one 
another. Our face book page is a 
buzz with folks kicking around 
some ideas for this new season's 
activities. Hopefully it will be more 
relaxed as far a safety concerns. 
I'm sure all the folks who do the 4 
wheeling will be making plans for 
more trips. Folks are talking about 
more pot lucks Chinese auctions 
and game days etc. 

We understand many of our 
members have had bouts of 
having to deal with this awful 
Covid virus but everyone seems to 
be recovered or recovering well. 
Hopefully this summer will find us 
all well and able to enjoy our 
wonderful little campground 
without the treat of Covid. To that 
end my hubby and I have had our 
vaccines and hopefully it will do 
the trick. 

Well I'll  sign off for now and wish 
you all safe travels!


Janet Bagley


Pioneer Valley #8 
It’s officially spring! And we are enjoying 
the longer daylight and the improving wea
ther. I myself am spending more time in m
y back yard and at the Silvio Conte nature
/walking trail in Hadley, Ma. 

Watching as the birds are returning and th
e plant life blooms! 


With the return of spring weather, our 

minds turn to camping! PV8is busy planni
ng our spring and summer outings. 

Offerings include our traditional 

campouts and a Conservation weekend

campout, complete with a bird of prey 

program. While we will be able to gather

and see each other, we will still be 
courteous and considerate and follow 

Covid protocols, including social 

distancing and masking. 


We held our first every “parking lot” 

meeting in mid March!


Many folks showed up for the meeting 

and to cast their votes in our officer’s  
election. While not our traditional 

meeting or elections (we could not hold o
ur treasured installation ceremony), the

weather was great and it was wonderful 
to see so many friends we have had 

little to no contact with for nearly a year.  

Congratulations to our new slate of 

officers! 

PRESIDENT: 
BRIAN & MICHELLE LAVALLEY 

PAST PRESIDENT: 
CHRIS & TRUDI ADAMS 

VICE-PRESIDENT: 
JOE & LAUREN JENKINS 

RECORDING SECRETARY: 
ART & DEBBIE CARONE 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: 
BOB & CINDY RECOULLE 

TREASURER: BOB & SUZANNE WRIGHT 

ASSISTANT TREASURER: 
DAWN CROAK/MIKE SAMPSON 

DIRECTORS   (4)  (1ST Year) CHARLOTTE   
DESLAURIES 

(1ST Year) TONY & ELLEN MIGNEAULT 

(2ND Year)**BRUCE & MARJORIE  
WILLIAMS 

(2ND Year)**WALTER BRYDEN 

Until next time, Happy Camping! 

Cindy Recoulle 

Corresponding Secretary, PV8 


CT Wolf Den Chapter #103 
It's already spring, and we've had 
a few spectacular days!  The 
sunrises are spectacular, and the 
temperature has gotten up to 74 
degrees.  I do hope we don't go 
directly into summer.  I always like 
a slow bloom from the beautiful 
trees, bushes and flowers.  My 
daffodils are blossomed as I write 
this, as others are only just 
budding.  


The days are growing closer to the 
start of camping.  It's looking good, 
but also looks like a slow increase 
in Covid cases.  We have to 
believe this summer will be better 
than last.


Here's to all of us meeting with our 
camping friends around the 
campfire soon!


In solidarity,

Arlene Goodwin

Wolf Den SecretaryMulti Chapter 
Weekend


Multi Chapter Weekend 
Aug 6-8 2021


COVID 19 Restrictions may apply – 
will advise when we know more
 

Join us for the 2021 Multi Chapter 
Weekend, we are returning to 
Travelers Wood in Bernardston MA. 

The amenities are:  Open Grassy 
Sites, Free Hot Showers, Covered 
Pavilion, Electricity, Safari Field, Rec 
Hall, Playground, and River Fishing & 
Camp Store – visit them at http://
www.travelerswoods.com/    

MORE info will be coming as the 
campground is not open at the time of 
this publication.
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Sustaining Members

CONNECTICUT


$$ Hide-A-Way Cove

1060 North Road

PO Box 129

East Killingly, CT 06243

860-774-1128

hide-away-covefamilycampground.com

    

Mineral Springs Family Campground

135 Leonard Road

Stafford Springs, CT. 06076

860-684-2993

www.mineralspringscampround.com

Groups receive 10% discount


$$ Nature’s  Campsites LLC

71 Ekonk Hill Road

Voluntown, CT 06384

860-376-4204

www.naturescampsites.com


Nelson’s Family Campground

71 Mott Hill Road

East Hampton, CT. 06424

860-267-5300

www.nelsonscampground.com

10% discount not including holiday 

or discounted weekends


Ross Hill Campground

170 Ross Hill Road

Lisbon, CT 06351-2922

860-376-9606

www.rosshillpark.com


$$ RV Parts & Electric

2385 S. Leonard Street

Waterbury, CT 06706

203-754-5962

a1awning@snet.com


Wolf’s Den Family Campground

256 Town Street

East Haddam, CT 06434

860-873-9681

www.wolfsdencampground.com

10% discount not including holiday 

or discounted weekends


Pete’s RV Center

417 John Fitch Blvd

South Windsor, CT  06074

860-528-9800

petesrvct.com


MASSACHUSETTS


Bonny Rigg Camping Club, Inc.

59 Main Street, PO Box 417

Becket, MA 01223

413-623-5366

www.bonnyriggcampground.com 

$$ Circle CG Farm Inc.

131 North Main Street

Bellingham, MA  02019

508-966-1136

info@circlecgfarm.com


Country Aire Campground

1735 Route 2

Shelbourne Falls, MA 01370

413-625-2996

www.Country-Aire.com


Flagg RV Center

66 W. Boylston St.

W. Boylston, MA  01583

800-678-9278

www.flaggrv.com


Lamb City Campground

85 Royalston Road

Phillipston, MA. 01331

800-292-5262

www.lambcity.com


$$Mann’s RV

52 Barre Paxton Road

Rutland, MA. 01543

800-677-4476

www.mannsrv.com


$$Oak Haven Family Campground

22 Main Street, PO Box 166

Wales, MA. 01081

413-245-7148

www.OakHavenCampground.com


$$ Pout & Trout Campground

94 River Road

Rutland, MA. 01543

508-886-6677


$$Prospect Lake Park

50 Prospect Lake Road

No. Egremont, MA 01230

413-528-4158

www.prospectlakepark.com


Prospect Mountain Campground

1349 Main Rd./Rte. 57, PO Box 323

Granville, MA 01034

413-357-6494

www.prospectmountaincampground.com


Spencer Agricultureal Association

PO Box 46

Spencer, MA. 01562

508-885-5814

www.spencerfair.org


Village Green Family Campground

228 Sturbridge Rd/Route 20

Brimfield, MA  01010-9641

413-245-3504

www.villagegreencampground.com 

Walker Island Campground

27 Route 20

Chester, MA  01011

413-354-2295

www.walkerislandcamping.com


Pete’s RV Center

171 Washington St

Plainville, MA  02762

508-695-9241

petesrvmass.com

MAINE


$$ Old Orchard Beach Campground

27 Ocean Park Road

Old Orchard Beach, ME 04064

207-934-4477

www.gocamping.com

10% discount. Spring and Fall rates only. 
Not valid on weekly rates.


NEW HAMPSHIRE


$$ Chocorua Campaign Village KOA

893 White Mountain Highway

Chocorua, NH 03817

603-323-8536; chocoruacamping.com


$$* Shir-Roy Camping Area

136 Athol Road

Richmond, NH 03470

603-239-4768; shir-roy.com

*10 or more rigs (no holiday weekends)


RHODE ISLAND


Long Cove Marina Campsites

325 Point Judith Road

Narragansett, RI. 02882

401-783-4902


VERMONT


$$ Apple Island Resort

71 US Rte. 2

South Hero, VT 05486

802-372-3800; appleislandresort.com


$$Abel Mountain Campground

354 Mobile Acres Road

Braintree, VT. 05060

802-728-5548; ablemountain.com


 Pete’s RV Center

4016 Williston Road

So. Burlington, VT. 05403

802-864-7495 petesrvvt.com 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$$ Indicates campgrounds that 
offer 10% discount off of their 
regular daily rate.

$$$ Indicates a 15% discount

(GR) Indicates Group Rates are 
available.  


http://hide-away-covefamilycampground.com
http://www.mineralspringscampround.com
http://www.naturescampsites.com
http://www.nelsonscampground.com
http://www.rosshillpark.com
mailto:a1awning@snet.com
http://www.wolfsdencampground.com
http://petesrvct.com
http://www.bonnyriggcampground.com
mailto:info@circlecgfarm.com
http://www.Country-Aire.com
http://www.flaggrv.com
http://www.lambcity.com
http://www.mannsrv.com
http://www.OakHavenCampground.com
http://www.prospectlakepark.com
http://www.prospectmountaincampground.com
http://www.spencerfair.org
http://www.villagegreencampground.com
http://www.walkerislandcamping.com
http://www.gocamping.com
http://chocoruacamping.com
http://shir-roy.com
http://appleislandresort.com
http://ablemountain.com
http://petesrvvt.com





NAFCA CARES


SICK LIST


Brian LaValley has been sick with COVID and in the hospital, 
hopefully is doing better now.  His address is 21 McKinstry Ave., 
Chicopee, MA. 01013.

Ellen Migneault, also Ch. 8 has been in the hospital recently, 
you can send her a card at PO Box 514, Monson, MA. 01057. 


Bob and Pauline Black, Ch. 51 have both been in and out of the 
hospital, hopefully they are doing better now.  Their address is 
20 Vreeland Ave., E. Longmeadow, MA01028.

Past NAFCA member of Ch. 48 and Herring Runners , Helen 
Terra is recovering from double pneumonia and COVID and 
would love to hear from some of her old NAFCA friends.  The 
address is 84 Wood ST., Rehoboth, MA 02769.


Sherri and Grant Waterman, Ch.48, have been fighting COVID 
and pneumonia, hopefully are on the mend by now.  Their 
address is 109 Everett Dr., Raynham, MA 02767.


DIED

Richard Pomeroy, former NAFCA and PV8 member died 
recently, his wife Janice died in 1974.


HAPPY NEWS


I see that Bob and Cindy Pillon of Ch 8 recently celebrated their 
40th wedding anniversary.  Congratulations folks!!


Bob and Loree Perreault, Ch 8, recently welcomed a grand 
daughter, Alice Rose to the family.  Her Mom is Aime and Dad is 
Eugene Sibon.  


The Perrault's son Adam is getting married on April 3 to his 
fiancee, Amber.  Congrats all around.  


Tracey O'Leary, daughter of John and Cindy O'Leary (Ch. 11 
and 114 ) and grand daughter of the late Lew and Mary White 
announced their engagement recently.  They will be getting 
married on May 14, 2022.  


Doris Lewis welcomed a third great grandchild, the first girl, in 
March. Her name is Isabella Mae, she looks just like her Mom, 
Rachel!


Bea Sa,  NAFCA member who was very active in 
Herringrunners and Ch. 48 I think just recently celebrated her 93 
birthday!  She and her late husband, Joe, were very active at 
one time.  She still keeps in touch on facebook. Her address is 
21 Hall St., Raynham, MA. 02767. If you remember her, send a 
card, she'd love to hear from some of her old friends.


IN THE SERVICE

Please keep the men and women in the United States Armed 
Forces in your thoughts and prayers for a safe and swift return 
home to their loved ones.  


Please pass news on of our NAFCA members to be shared with 
others, it's always nice to hear from old friends !!


NAFCA Cares Sunshine Lady,

Doris Lewis

bobndoris04@gmail.com
978-302-4003
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Campfire Chatter

PO Box 345


Billerica, MA 01821

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

mailto:bobndoris04@gmail.com
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